FACILITIES COMMITTEE MINUTES
August 9 , 2019

10:00 AM 

Harwich Community Center  

100 Oak Street, Harwich MA 02645

Members present: Lee Culver, Brian Power, Angie Chilaka, Ralph Smith 
Also present: Carolyn Carey (Community Center Director), Patty Smith (guest)
1. The meeting was called to order at 10:02 AM by Lee Culver 
2. Brian Power made a motion to approve the Facilities Committee meeting minutes from the June 14th, 2019 meeting. The motion was seconded by Angie Chilaka. Motion passed unanimously. 
3. Department Reports

Ralph Smith gave the report from the Council on Aging:
A. The COA had a meeting on Wednesday where they found out from the Director how many lunches and meals were served in the aftermath of the tornado. The Committee feels that Ms. Mitchell and her staff did an outstanding job. 
B. There will be a cookout for volunteers with more information to follow. 
C. Mr. Smith reported that they will be starting a long-range strategic plan for the COA. 
D. It is with deepest regret that Mr. Smith informed the Committee that former COA outreach coordinator, Rick Anderson, has passed away. 
Lee Culver gave the report from Recreation: 
E. Mr. Culver reported that the Rec Dept is having a banner year, and that the summer camp program is going well. 
F. The Rec Dept. is currently waiting for an RFP for Brooks Park. 
G. Whitehouse Field will be getting a new scoreboard. 
4. Old Business – No Old Business
5. New Business 

A. Sampson Fund Request for event: Patty Smith from the Sampson Fund presented a request to have a ‘Meet the Breed’ Fundraiser (dog breeds). She wishes to utilize the Gym and Multi-Purpose Room at some time in April 2020. 
i. The Committee discussed the need for safety, and said that the group will need to list the Town as additionally insured on their insurance. 
ii. The Committee agreed that this will be approved and asked Patty to work with Carolyn on the details of this event. 

6. Director’s Update 
A. A change in building hours began back in July, 2019. Ms. Carey found that there was a concern with one group that meets on the first Saturday of the month, however, the group does pay custodial services to stay past 5PM. 
B. Nonresident Tax Payer Information: A meeting will be held Monday, August 12th, at Town Hall. Ms. Carey will attend and will be bringing booklets of what events are offered in the Community Center.
C. The Annual Community Yard Sale held on Aug 3rd was a great success, with over 30 different vendors attending. 
D. The new copier in in and it is working well. It is more cost effective compared to the previous leased copier, and the Community Center is much happier with the change.

E. In July 2019, the fridge in the Community Center’s kitchen broke twice. As repairs for the old fridge would have exceeded the cost of a new one, a new fridge was purchased to replace the broken one.   
7. Other
A. The Board requested an update on the Community Center’s 20th Birthday party plans for the next meeting. Ralph Smith also asked Ms. Carey to check on the shutters for the Cultural Center with Eric Beebe’s assistance. 
8. The meeting adjourned at 10:31AM. 
9. The next meeting is September 13th at 10:00AM
